The Honorable Louise Miller






August 11, 1999

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed is a proposed Ordinance making a supplemental appropriation of $289,127 to Project #316355 Moss Lake Master Plan, a corresponding disappropriation from Project #316997 Ravensdale Ballfield Lighting and amending the 1999 adopted budget, Ordinance 13340, Sections 119 and 121, as amended.  Current funding for the Moss Lake project is insufficient due to additional permitting requirements.  Funds for the Ravensdale Ballfield Lighting project, which has been delayed due to water supply restrictions, will be reallocated to the Moss Lake project. 

I had originally requested that this time-sensitive funding reallocation be included in the CIP Corrections Ordinance currently under Council review.  We have since been advised by your staff that the change should be made via a separate supplemental appropriation ordinance.

Should you need additional information or assistance regarding this matter, please contact Bud Parker, Supervisor, Capital Planning and Development at (206) 296-4151. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director





Rebecha Cusack, Lead Analyst, BFM Committee





Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Pat Steel, Director, Office of Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget


Steve Call, Acting Director, Department of Construction & Facilities Management 


Bud Parker, Supervisor, DCFM

Robin Cole, Project Manager, DCFM

Craig Larsen, Director, Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR)

Barbara Wright, PDLM Administrator, DPR


Kevin Brown, Program Analyst, DPR

